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Due to the language stipulating that a firearm could only be transferred to a minor 

from a parent or guardian, firearms training and educational courses, such as the 

shotgun skills courses presented by Oregon Department of Fish & Wildlife, would no 

longer be able to provide temporary firearms to students under 21.  

 

The age restriction language in SB 243 creates numerous barriers to entry for new 

youth and young adult hunters and sport shooters who want to participate in hunting 

and shooting activities and therefore I strongly oppose the bill. 

 


